

## PETERS HILL POST

31 March 2023 www.petershillprimary.org







01384 816740

enquiries@petershillprimary.org

@peters\_hill

Peters Hill Primary School, Peters Hill Road, Brierley Hill, DY5 2QH

# KS2 Accelerated Reader Leader Board

Week beginning 27 March 2023

-	
CLASS	WORDS READ
5AC	4 599 031
4CS	4 280 641
5LS	3 640 088
4LW	3 269 348
4GB	3 208 800

Well done everyone!

Click <u>here</u> to view our lunchtime information and menus

#### **THANK YOU**

Thank you to everyone who supported Red Nose Day.

We raised an amazing £577.



### REQUEST FROM NURSERY

Do you have spare clothes that you are able to donate to our Nursery? They

are looking for any of the following in age 2 - 4 years.

#### For Water Play

Waterproof all in ones or waterproof jackets

#### Spare Clothes

Socks, underwear or joggers

Any clothes can be handed in to the main school reception.

Thank you for your support.



## Attendance

We have had some great attendance scores over the past two weeks.

Well done to everyone!

Please ensure that children are arriving punctually each day. School doors open at 8.35am and close at 8.45am.



98.97%

WELL DONE!

**Ambition** 

Belief

Compassion

**Pride** 

Respect

# PIONEER CENTRE

Year 4 had a fantastic time at Pioneer last week. They took part in a range of activities including abseiling, zip line, climbing, high ropes, caving and archery. Everyone had a go at each activity and tried their best, overcoming their fears and making memories to last a lifetime. We are so proud of you



Year 4 and it was a pleasure to spend the 3 days with you all.

### **THANK YOU!**

A huge thank you to
everyone who
donated items for the
Black Country Foodbank
for our mufti day.





## ONLINE SAFETY

Staying safe online is extremely important for children. There is lots of information available for parents on our website which will be continually updated.

The following link will take you to our e-safety page:

http://petershillprimary.org/Community/E-Safety

#### PRE-LOVED UNIFORM

If you need any items of uniform and would like to see if we have anything you require in our stock of pre-loved uniform, please let us know. All items are washed and free of charge. This is a very eco friendly way of extending the life of your child's uniform. If you have any items you would like to donate, these can be dropped off at the school office. Thank you for your support.

## TERM DATES

Please click <u>here</u> to view the term dates for this academic year. These can also be found on our website under the 'Useful Info' Tab.

## DOWN SYNDROME AWARENESS DAY

Thank you to everyone who supported Down Syndrome Awareness Day on 21 March, by coming to school in crazy/odd socks.







# **CONGRATULATIONS!**

Huge congratulations to the Year 6 Football Team for an incredible week. On Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> they played a game against Netherton C of E. They started well, pushing forward and having several attempts on goal. Unfortunately, a throw from Netherton led to us conceding the first goal. The team pushed on tackling lots and having several attempts at goal which resulted in us equalising very quickly. From that moment, they limited Netherton's possession, and they dominated the play with several more attempts at goal. The final score was 5 - 1 to Peters Hill.

On Friday 24th, 8 children had the opportunity to go to the Wolves Foundation Premier League Stars U11 Tournament which was held at the Sir Jack Hayward Training Ground in Compton. The team played 4 matches in the rounds against schools from the area. They won two games, drew one game and lost one game. They weren't sure if we would make it to the semi-final with these results but to our surprise we were called for the second semi-final due to having the highest goal difference. We won the semi-final 2-0 and progressed on to the final. We faced a team we had previously drawn with so we knew it would be a tough game. The team had every attempt on goal in the 10 minutes, but unfortunately didn't score. They played another 6 minutes of extra

time, again having a few opportunities to score which were unsuccessful. The game went to a penalty shoot out which we lost. Well done to all the children involved we are so proud of how well you did.





# WELL DONE!

Ashley in Year 3 has shown off his cooking skills by making some lovely brown and white bread rolls using the recipe he used in class.

They look great, well done.



## **COOKING BLOG**

We have now launched our cooking blog on our website.



We would like children to use the recipes they have practised in school at home & then send us a photograph and the recipe to

cooking@petershillprimary.org of the finished dish that we can publish and share on our blog to celebrate their success.

Children should only use recipes they have made in school but may tweak them slightly (e.g. different flavourings) if they prefer.

#### YEAR 1 CHARITY DAY

Year 1 had a visit from The Falconry Centre last week. They brought 5 owls to share with us. We were all very excited! Fiona told us all about the centre and how they raise and rescue birds of prey. We loved watching the birds fly and we asked lots of sensible questions. We will be using this information to help us write our own non-chronological report on owls. We also made lots of bird crafts and found out more about the work of

the RSPB.

The Year 1 Team





## SPRING TERM 2023

Dates ton

17 April 2023 21 April 2023

1 May 2023 4 May 2023

8 May 2023

9 May - 12 May 2023

Return to School World Earth Day

May Day Bank Holiday Inset Day Bank Holiday KS2 SAT's